Special Meeting Minutes April 29, 2019

TOWNSHIP OF RADNOR
Minutes of the Meeting of April 29, 2019

The Radnor Township Board of Commissioners met at approximately 7:00 PM in the Administration
Department in the Radnor Township Municipal Building, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, PA 19087

Commissioners Present
Lisa Borowski, President Jack Larkin, Vice-President Jake Abel
Richard Booker Sean Farhy John Nagle

Commissioners Absent
Luke Clark

Also Present: Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager/Township Secretary; William White, Assistant
Township Manager & Finance Director; Steve Norcini, Township Engineer; and Jennifer DeStefano, Executive
Assistant to the Township Manager.

President Borowski called the meeting to order and led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance

Notice of Executive Session preceding the Board of Commissioners meeting of April 29, 2019

There was an Executive Session on April 29, 2019 where matters of Real Estate and Personnel were discussed.
All Commissioners were in attendance except for Commissioner Clark.

1. Public Participation
Tish Long, WPP — She spoke regarding the Willows project.

Mr. Zienkowski, Township Manager responded regarding the Willows project.

Leslie Morgan, Farm Road — She spoke regarding the need for more capital dollars to be place in the
revitalization of Downtown Wayne.

Jeff Berger - Jacob (son), 509 N. Wayne Avenue — He spoke regarding the need for the sidewalk project along
N. Wayne Avenue.

Carolyn, 513 N Wayne Avenue — She spoke in support of sidewalks on N Wayne Avenue.

Gretchen VVaughn, 7 Woodsworth Court — She spoke in support of the sidewalk project on N. Wayne Avenue.
Chris Vaughn, 7 Woodsworth Court — He spoke in support of the sidewalk project on N. Wayne Avenue.
Deana Honesty, 548 N. Wayne Avenue — She spoke in support of the sidewalk project on N. Wayne Avenue.
Jason Honesty, 548 N. Wayne — He spoke in support of the sidewalk project on N. Wayne Avenue.

Chris Todd, WBA — He spoke in support of the paving of lots in Wayne as well as new tree plantings.

Tom Lowy, N Wayne Avenue — He is in support in of the sidewalk project on N. Wayne Avenue.
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Tim Lowry, S. Wayne Avenue — He commented regarding benchmarking funds for Township Assets.

Deanna Doanne, West Wayne Avenue — She questioned how other capital funding doesn’t occur but funding
for the WPP does.

Christine Kearns, 221 Walnut Avenue — She commented that the real estate in N and S Wayne is being directly
impacted; the allure is gone.

2. Resolution #2019-37 - Awarding Contract #B-19-001, the 2019 Spring Tree Planting Contract to All
Season’s Landscaping in the Amount of $38,500

Commissioner Nagle made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Farhy.

The Board of Commissioners authorized the receipt of sealed bids for this project at the regularly scheduled
February 25111, 2019, Board of Commissioners meeting. The project provides trees to Radnor Township
residents at a cost of $35 per tree.

Commissioner Borowski called the vote, motion passed 6-0 with Commissioner Clark absent.

3. Resolution #2019-38 - Authorizing the Purchase of Rain Gear and Boots for the Public Works Department
Employees

Commissioner Larkin made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Farhy.

The purchase of rain gear for the Public Works Employees has not been previously before the Board of
Commissioners. The Public Works Department works outside in all weather conditions performing their jobs of
collecting trash, recycling, working in the parks and working on the streets and roadways. The crews need
protective, high visibility rain gear and boots to perform their work in a dry and safe condition.

Commissioner Borowski called the vote, motion passed 6-0 with Commissioner Clark absent.

4. Discussion of Capital Funding

Mr. White made a presentation which can be found on the Township website at:
https://www.radnor.com/910/Board-of-Commissioners-Presentations

There was an in-depth discussion amongst the Commissioners and staff regarding prioritization of the projects
to be funded in the capital plan. There was a sense of the Board that staff will present at the May 13" meeting
recommended/prioritized capital projects.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned on a motion duly made and seconded.

Respectfully submitted,
Jennifer DeStefano
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